VILLAGE OF ELMWOOD
REGULAR BOARD MEETING



DATE & TIME: OCTOBER 12, 2020 ~7:00PM
BOARD MEMBERS PRESENT: William Stewart, Rick Stohr, Marge Binkowski, Paul Unser, Josh Bleskacek and Doug Claflin.
BOARD MEMBERS ABSENT:  NONE
STAFF PRESENT: Amy Wayne-Clerk, Officer Chris Thibado and Jamie Reitz-Public Works Director 
PUBLIC PRESENT: Nicole Freiermuth, Jolee Glampe and Jill Schwebach
PRESS PRESENT: Paul Seeling
NOTE: UNAPPROVED MINUTES
CALL TO ORDER

President William Stewart called the Board Meeting to order at 7:00PM  
PLEDGE OF ALLEGIANCE
ROLL CALL
NOTE COMPLIANCE WITH OPEN MEETING LAW 
William Stewart noted that the Village had complied with the open meeting law requirements.
OPEN REGULAR BOARD MEETING -
MINUTES –

Doug Claflin made the motion to approve the minutes of the September 14th board meeting as submitted. Second by Rick Stohr and motion carried. 
PUBLIC INPUT – Jolee Glampe spoke on behalf of the Library Board asking for more funds to be considered in the 2021 budget.
APPROVAL OPERATOR’S LICENSE-(Micah R. Bengston-Sandbar)


Josh Bleskacek made the motion to approve the Operator’s License as submitted. Second by Marge Binkowski and motion carried.

APPROVAL OF POLICE OFFICER’S TITLE
Paul Unser made the motion to approve giving Officer Thibado the Chief title. Second by Rick Stohr and motion carried.

COMMITTEE & BOARD REPORTS -
Library Board: - No Report
Nursing Home: - Marge Binkowski reported census is averaging at 24, found out Mayo is considering closing the clinic and that causes great concern. No report on the final walk through on the Nursing Home project.
Parks & Buildings: No Report

Public Works: - Rick Stohr reported that the committee met with Xcel on an informational meeting on the new substation. 
Personnel & Finance: It was reported that committee met to start budget preparations
Police: - Paul Unser reported that committee met and recommends to give Officer Thibado the Chief title. Chief Thibado reported he had 6 calls for service, 2 ordinance citations, and 16 traffic stops, working on some budget cost cutting. Finishing up on the new door locks, and getting reimbursement on the Lexipol initial costs. There was a discount on the property/liability insurance costs since we are utilizing Lexipol for Police policies.
Licensing: - No Report
PAYMENT OF BILLS –
Josh Bleskacek made a motion to approve the bills as submitted for payment. Second by Doug Claflin and motion carried.
ADJOURN - 
Rick Stohr moved to adjourn. Second by Marge Binkowski and motion carried. Meeting adjourned at 7:23PM
Respectfully Submitted Amy C. Wayne Clerk/Treasurer
